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Thomas Pringle, T.D.
Dáil Éireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

27th November 2023

PQ: 49795/23
To ask the Minister for Health what is causing the shortage of the diabetes medication ozempic (semaglutide); the reason the HSE is overruling GP recommendations that it be prescribed to their patients; and if he will make a statement on the matter.-Thomas Pringle
Dear Deputy Pringle,
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference 49795/23), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

Medicines are added to the formal Reimbursement List following detailed assessments which include assessment of the clinical evidence, the economic evidence and the budget impact of a decision to reimburse specific indications of a medicine. The Primary Care Reimbursement Service is required to reimburse in line with approved decisions of the HSE and the HSE is required to formally assess each medicines and each specific use of such medicines before reimbursing them. 

Ozempic® (semalgutide) is licensed with the Health Products Regulatory Authority (HPRA) in Ireland and indicated as an adjunct to diet and exercise to improve glycaemic control in adults with type 2 diabetes mellitus. Ozempic® was approved by the HSE for addition to the Reimbursement List for the treatment of Diabetes in 2018. Diabetes is one of the Long Term Illness (LTI) conditions for which eligible LTI persons can access their medicines to treat their Diabetes free of charge. 

Controls are in place within the Primary Care Reimbursement Service scheme management systems (and are put in place and updated as required) on claiming processes to ensure that only HSE approved indications are reimbursed across a range of medicines. Controls are currently in place for Ozempic® to restrict reimbursement support to the HSE approved indication of Diabetes. The Primary Care Reimbursement Service wrote to GPs last year to state that reimbursement of Ozempic® is only intended in relation to treatment of Diabetes.

Communication was issued to community pharmacy contractors through Circular in 2020 regarding the approved reimbursement indication
https://www.hse.ie/eng/staff/pcrs/circulars/pharmacy/pharmacy-circular-022-20-semaglutide-ozempic%C2%AE-.pdf. 

Novo Nordisk, the marketing authorisation holder for Ozempic®, has notified the HPRA of intermittent supply issues with Ozempic® products, due to a global increased demand. The company anticipates that intermittent supply will continue and has recommended prescribers to limit initiations of new patients during the shortage and until the supply situation improves, which is expected in Q1 2024. The company have published communications on the issues relating to supplies of Ozempic® and Victoza® which are used for the treatment of Diabetes https://www.hpra.ie/docs/default-source/Shortages-Docs/ema-mandated-victoza-amp-ozempic-direct-healthcare-professional-communication-(dhpc).pdf?sfvrsn=2. 

Further information and HSE guidance relating to this supply interruption is available for healthcare professionals and patients.

https://www.hpra.ie/docs/default-source/Shortages-Docs/ozempic-availability-september---info-for-hcps-and-patients---1-sept-2023701f152697826eee9b55ff00008c97d0.pdf?sfvrsn=2. 

https://www.hpra.ie/docs/default-source/Shortages-Docs/glp1-ra-shortage-clinical-advice-ncpd-01112023.pdf?sfvrsn=2.” 

Yours sincerely, 
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​​​​
Suzanne Doyle
Primary Care Eligibility & Reimbursement Service
Seirbhís Aisíoca Príomhchúraim


Bealach amach 5 an M50, Án Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas, Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3


Guthán: 01 8647100
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